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12:00 

  

2:00 except 1
st
 Sunday of the month 

3:00    only 1
st
 Sunday of the month 

      

2:00 on 1
st
 Sunday of the month 

    

HOLY MASS 

  

TRADITIONAL  LATIN 

MASS  

  

 ORDINARIATE OF THE 

           CHAIR OF SAINT PETER 

    

HUNGARIAN MASS 
 

   

 

 

  

 MONDAY 
  

TUESDAY 
  

WEDNESDAY 
  

THURSDAY 
  

FRIDAY 
  

SATURDAY 

SUNG MATTINS 8:45 8:45 8:45 8:45 - 8:45 

ORDINARIATE OF THE CHAIR OF SAINT PETER 9:30 9:30 9:30 9:30 - 9:30 

TRADITIONAL LATIN MASS - - - - 9:00 10:30* 

ADORATION OF BLESSED SACRAMENT 
*1st Friday of the month 

- 10:30 - - 10:30* - 

ROSARY  - 11:30 11:30 11:30 11:30 - 

CONFESSION ½ hour before & after all Masses. 
Please ring the bell, enter when green light is on. 
    

*  1
ST

 SATURDAY of the month  

 

 - 

  

 11:40 

  

 11:40 

 

 11:40 

 

 11:40 

   

 4:30 
  

 3:00 -4:00* 

WEEKDAY MASS  *1
ST

 SATURDAY of the month 
HOLY MASS 

- 12:10 12:10 12:10 12:10 12:10* 

- - - - - 5:00 
Devotion to MOTHER OF PERPETUAL HELP - - 12:45 - - - 
Devotion to INFANT JESUS OF PRAGUE - - - 12:45 - - 

         

   The CWL: meets every month on  

 2
nd 

WEDNESDAY after the Noon Mass  

     PRESIDENT: ELSIE LAMBTON   

No meetings in July & August 

              KNIGHTS of COLUMBUS 

                                                    Contact: Don Lambton  250.995.1531 e-mail-lambton@shaw.ca 

IMPORTANT: IN THE HOSPITAL? 

If you or family member is hospitalize or is going to hospital 

and would like to be visited by your PARISH PRIEST,  

Please call the PARISH OFFICE to make this request.  

HOSPITAL EMERGENCY ONLY! 

After office hours including weekends, holidays or during the 

night, you can call:     

                                                                250.889.3761    
 

KEEPING IN CONTACT: We extend our hands and hearts in Christian fellowship to you here, celebrating with us, whether long time 

residents or newly arrived in the Parish. We thank God that you are with us. If we may assist you, please fill out the form below and place 

in the collection basket or mail to the PARISH OFFICE (address on top) . Please mark the proper BOX (below on the left side). 
    

             New Parishioner       
     

      Have moved here is new address 

          

            I am home-bound and would like someone to visit me            
         

            I am going to be in the hospital, please call on me   

                          

NAME:      ___________________________________________________ 
                                                

 

ADDRESS: ____________________________________________________ 

 

 HOME   …………….…….……..…  WORK ………..….………..…….  

                                       

 e-mail:     ________________________________@_____________________ 
  

SUNDAY DONATIONS can be done by using:   

Sunday Envelopes or by automatic bank withdrawal. (The PARISH OFFICE can supply you with necessary documents).  

                                            

http://www.latinmassvictoria.com/
mailto:office@qop.ca


      

‘Legacies’ 
Our Lady Queen of Peace acknowledges 

with gratitude past legacies which we use to 

maintain the integrity of our Church. 

 

Please include us in your ‘LAST WILL’, 

how will we survive without it? 
 

Legacies are a way of providing assurance 

that the parish has income or savings in the 

event of unforeseen emergencies. 

 

The monthly ‘Building Fund and Collection’ 

pays for maintenance/replacement items. 
 

Sacramental Information 

Baptism: at Our Lady Queen of Peace you must 

call the office at least 3 months in advance to arrange an 

appointment with the Pastor. It is assumed that the family 

has Our Lady Queen of Peace parish connection and 

practices the faith by attending Sunday Mass on a weekly 

basis. You may meet with the Pastor and take the course 

even if your child has not yet been born. Parents are 

expected to participate in the Baptismal preparation. 

At least one Godparent or both must be baptized and 

confirmed and are practicing Catholics. Non-parishioners 

are required to have a Letter of Recommendation 

from your Pastor to have your child Baptized in our 

parish.  

Marriage: at Our Lady Queen of Peace because the 

Church is deeply concerned about each marriage, couples 

are asked to give a minimum of six months’ notice prior 

to the intended date of their wedding. Church policy 

requires that marriages be performed in your home parish 

– unless you are registered and attend elsewhere. 

Funeral: at Our Lady Queen of Peace individual 

arrangements with a priest. Begin by calling the parish 

office. 

Please Note 
If you suffer from Celiac disease, we are able to offer a low-

gluten Host. If you are interested, please come to the sacristy 

before Mass and inform the priest. 
 

Respect Life Ministry 
If you are expecting a child and are feeling confused; if 

you are thinking that there is no way out of this situation 

for you; if you want to talk to someone, call, text 

250.812.0087 email: respectlifem@gmail.com 
 

Vancouver Island Crisis-Line 
The Vancouver Island Crisis Society is contracted 

by Island Health. We are a registered non-profit agency 

whose services include: 

24-hour crisis lines: 1-888-494-3888 

Crisis Text Services:  250-800-3806   
(from your mobile) 6pm - 10pm - 7 days a week   

Crisis Chat Services: 6pm - 10pm - 7 days a week  
We work in partnership with Island Health to provide 

public access to Mental Health & Substance Use services 

in the communities administered by Island Health.   
 

 

 

‘Mass Intentions’ 
 

Mar 19 TUESDAY 

 

special intentions in honor of 

St. Joseph  

Agustina Manguerra 

Mar 20 WEDNESDAY 

 

Anne-Marie Wauthy 

Yves Wauthy 

Mar 21 THURSDAY 

 

Myrna Bertram+ 

Joel & Irene Liggayu 

Mar 22 FRIDAY 

 

for healing of my family tree  
Shirley Deidrick 

Mar 23 SATURDAY 

 

Madeson Grace 
Barbara Dunahee 

 

 

Mar 26 TUESDAY 

 

Michael Dunahee 
Barbara Dunahee 

Mar 27 WEDNESDAY 

 

Michael Banta+ 
Agustina Manguerra 

Mar 28 THURSDAY 

 

Michael Banta+ 
Agustina Manguerra 

Mar 29 FRIDAY 

 

Elizabeth Dick+ 
Edna McGarry 

Mar 30 SATURDAY 

 

for healing of my family tree  
Shirley Deidrick 

Please remember the following persons who are ill in your 

prayers: Diana Marsh, Barbara Dunahee, Lorna Cue, Ann 

VanNoordt, Christine Stornebrink, Jean Halliwell, Sid & 

Marain Wood,   
  

Collection Envelopes 

If you are new to the parish and would like to have a box 

of     pre-numbered collection envelopes for 2019, please 

contact the parish office at 250-388-5571 or email: 

office@qop.ca.   

Sunday Missals 

The Sunday Missals are available from the parish office 

cost $4 

‘The Stations of the Cross’ 

Our Lady Queen of Peace parish will have                           

‘The Stations of the Cross’ at 7pm on Friday’s of Lent   
 

Lenten Penitential Services 
Sacred Heart Parish:     Thursday, March 21 - 7pm   

St. Joseph the Worker:  Thursday, March 28 - 7 pm 

Holy Cross Parish:       Thursday, April 4 - 7pm  
 

Come and Pray to Save Lives 
Our Forty Days For Life Vigil is between March 6 to 

April 14, 2019. It is a peaceful Vigil of Prayer and 

Fasting. Come join us in Prayer for the lives of the unborn 

and their parents. To Volunteer: Contact Glenda @ 250-

819-9011 or 250-661-2613 for more information. 
 

St. Patrick’s Parish – Job Posting 
Is seeking an Administrative Assistant for 20 hours/week,  

Resumes can be submitted to StPat190@telus.net or to           

St. Patrick’s Parish Office prior to March 12. 
 

The Roman Catholic Diocese of Victoria  
Is seeking a fulltime Senior Accountant, the candidate will 

bring extensive accounting experience along with their 

professional approach to the Finance Department. View 

the job description at: www.rcdvictoria.org/employment 

This position will be open until filled. Only shortlisted 

candidates will be contacted. 

mailto:respectlifem@gmail.com
http://www.viha.ca/
http://www.vicrisis.ca/crisis-lines/
sms:+12508003806
mailto:office@qop.ca
mailto:StPat190@telus.net


  Pastoral Appointments & Ministry Changes 
Bishop Gary Gordon has, in consultation with the Priest 

Personnel Committee, made the following pastoral appointment 

and ministry change:  

Effective March 1, 2019 
Fr. Thomas Chinnappa has been appointed as the full-time 

Hospital Chaplain serving the Royal Jubilee Hospital and the 

Victoria General Hospital in the city of Victoria.  

In the event of an emergency, the Hospital Chaplain may be 

contacted via cell phone at 250-889-3761.  
 

Fr. Thomas will reside in the rectory at St. Patrick’s Parish and 

will provide assistance to the                                Pastor, Fr. 

William Hann, as required.  
 

Deacon Robert Wilson, incardinated in the Diocese of 

Peterborough, retired to Victoria a few years ago and has been 

providing assistance at St. Patrick’s Parish in Victoria. Though 

Deacon Robert did not have a formal mandate from the Diocese, 

he continued to exercise his diaconal ministry in the Diocese 

and was always willing to be of service as and when he was 

called upon. After a period of discernment, and in consultation 

with the Bishop, Deacon Robert has now retired from diaconal 

ministry and we wish him and his family well for the future. 

Your continued support and prayers for the ongoing pastoral 

needs of the Diocese of Victoria are greatly appreciated. 
 

Development and Peace – ‘Share the Journey’ 
This year the thrust of the Share Lent Campaign is to 

encounter and share the journey with those people 

displaced from their homes.  Pope Francis asks us to 

“welcome our brother and sister migrants and refugees 

with arms wide open” 31 people per minute are being 

displaced. They haven’t left their homes for fun.                      

No, their reasons are Fighting, Hunger, Poverty and 

Disasters – where their homes are the situations are not 

liveable.  Most people travel to areas or countries 

nearby in the hope that they will be able to return to their 

own homes and communities. Their journey is long and 

arduous. They may be with others but they feel alone. 

In your pews you may find a postcard addressed to the 

Prime Minister. This card asks his government to do more 

to address the root causes of forced migration. Please 

consider signing a card and sending it in the mail 

(POSTAGE FREE).  Did you know that as of 2016 

Canada took in only 1.7% of refugees? 
 

In his letter of March 5, 2019, Bishop Gary writes, 

Share the Journey and actively participate for the success 

of Share Lent Campaign 2019 including generously 

contributing to the special collection that will be held on 

April 7th, the 5th Sunday of Lent. The President of the 

National Council of Development and Peace, Evelyne 

Beaudoin, and Nancy Stuart from our Diocese who is a 

National Council Member for British Columbia/Yukon 

have both assured me that the monies collected will only 

go to member-partners aligned with the teachings and the 

ethical and moral standards of the Catholic Church. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

2019 Victoria Pastoral Care Training Sessions 
All sessions are 9:00 am - 3:00 pm at St. Patrick’s 

Parish hall. No charge. The workshops are open to 

anyone who wants to understand the practical aspects of 

pastoral care; present hospital and homebound parish 

visitors who have yet to take this training; parishioners 

who look after their own family members or those 

considering these sessions as professional development. 

Like the Good Samaritan, may we walk by the side of the 

road of our own lives - to be good and caring neighbours 

to one another and, especially, to the sick, the elderly and 

the dying - those in need of a loving and healing presence. 

Bring a bag lunch. Coffee/Tea will be available. Contact 

St. Patrick’s parish to register: (250) 592-7391 or 

stpat190@telus.net 
Saturday, March 23  

Session 2: Listening & Communications and  

                 Mental Health 
 

Sacred Heart K of C 
Men’s Lenten Retreat - The Knights of Columbus Sacred 

Heart Council is sponsoring a Men’s Lenten Retreat on 

Sat., March 23
rd

, at the Sacred Heart Parish Hall. The 

retreat will be held from 10am to 4pm, with a basic lunch 

& coffee provided by the Kof C Council. The Retreat 

Master is Deacon Philip Yuson; the topic is “Authentic 

Catholic Men: Charity, Unity, Fraternity”. After the 

retreat, participants are invited to confession at 4pm & 

Holy Mass at 5pm. The Men’s Retreat is open to all Kof 

C members & their sons, as well as to all Catholic men in 

Victoria. Donations for the event are gratefully accepted. 

Register by e-mail to operezdetagle@yahoo.com or call 

Dr. Oscar 778-265-0013 
 

Pot-Luck Dinner and Prayers 
‘Feast of the Annunciation’ at Our Lady Queen of Peace 

Church Mon., March 25, Rosary, Readings & prayers   

at 5:00pm in the church, following with a Potluck 

Dinner & Dessert in the community hall.  

Please bring a favorite dish to share with 6-8 people and 

consider bringing your own dish, cutlery and cup or glass. 

Coffee/Tea and apple juice will be provided.  

Sponsored by the Victoria Council 1256 Knights of 

Columbus, Parishioners of Our Lady Queen of Peace 

community, Latin community and Blessed John Henry 

Newman (Ordinariate community)  
 

Lenten Mission with Bishop Gary Gordon  

A Lenten Mission with Bishop Gary Gordon at St. Joseph 

the Worker Parish. On Monday, March 25
th

, Tuesday, 

March 26
th

, & Wednesday, March 27
th

 at 7:00 pm  
 

Parish Reconciliation to follow on Thursday, March 

28
th

 at 7:00 pm. Discover a love that is the great joy of 

knowing “I am not alone.” Join Bishop Gary Gordon on a 

journey of discovering how life is a great joy when 

accompanied by Christ. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:stpat190@telus.net


Worldwide Marriage Encounter! 
We are having a Non-Residential Worldwide Marriage 

Encounter Weekend March 30-31 at St Joseph’s School, 

Victoria, BC. Worldwide Marriage Encounter is designed 

to deepen and enrich the joys a couple shares together 

whether they have been married a short time or many 

years. Married couples learn how to rekindle the passion 

in their relationship and how to keep their love growing 

year after year. The communication skills learned on this 

weekend of discovery can enrich your marriage in ways 

you never thought possible. Don’t wait to invest in your 

marriage. Register at www.rcdvictoria.org  

Questions? wwmevancouverbc@gmail.com or                   
                   Sharon & Glen 778 386 2908 

 

Vocation Live-In 
On the weekend of April 5 - 7, there will be a Vocation 

Live-In for boys or young men interested in the 

priesthood or the consecrated life, at the Seminary of 

Christ the King, Mission, BC. For more information call 

604-826-8715. 
 

St. Joseph the Worker Parish 
Sat., April 6 - The Grieving Process and Ministering   

                         to Families 
Sat., May 25 - Who am I as a Pastoral Care Visitor? 
Bring a bag lunch. Coffee/Tea will be available. Contact 

St. Joseph the Worker parish to register: (250) 479-7413 

or sjtwoffice@shaw.ca  
 

Office Assistant 
St. Andrew’s Cathedral is seeking a full-time                    

(8:30 am - 4:00 pm, 5 days/wk) customer-service oriented 

Office Assistant to assist with the clerical duties of a busy 

parish office and to provide Parish Ministry support. A 

full job description is on the Cathedral's website 

(www.standrewscathedral.com) or by email request:  

saintandrewsoffice@gmail.com  Only those candidates 

who most closely match our requirements will be 

contacted.  Please send your resume and covering letter 

to Rita Fichtner, Office Manager, at the parish office                    

no later than March 31
st
  

 

Our Lady of the Rosary Parish Book Sale 
Sat. April 6

th
: 8am-7pm and Sun. April 7

th
: 9am-4pm; 

at 798 Goldstream Ave., Langford. BOOK PRICES: 

 Hard Covered books/$2.00; Soft Covered books/$1.00, 

Children’s books 4/$1.00, CD 2/$1.00 and DVD/$1.00. 
 

 

Chrism Mass 
On Thursday, April 11

th 
at 7 pm 

Bishop Gary Gordon will be the 

principal celebrant at a Mass that 

is celebrated annually. At this 

liturgy, we gather around the 

bishop for the blessing and consecration of the oils that 

will be used in all our parishes in the coming year.  May 

our presence at the Chrism Mass be a sign of our support 

and gratitude for their ministry—and a reminder that 

baptism calls all of us to lives of service. All are invited 

to attend.  A reception will follow.  
 

 

Weekend Retreat for Men 
A Weekend Retreat for Men will be held from April 

12th to 14th at Honeymoon Bay Lodge on Lake Cowichan. 

The retreat runs from 10:00am Friday to 2:30pm Sunday. A 

Retreat provides the opportunity to take a few days from our 

regular schedule to renew our relationship with God and build 

the strength needed to make our Faith the foundation of our 

daily activity. This time of prayer and contemplation offers 

daily Mass, time for personal prayer and reflection, as well as 

talks on themes of living a Christian life in today's world. This 

event is organized by the Copper Ridge Conference Centre and 

conducted by Opus Dei, a personal prelature of the Roman 

Catholic Church. Register at: 

CopperRidgeConferenceCentre.ca/retreats/.  For more 

information, call Brent Boyd at (250) 216-1915. 
 

Invitation to Parish Music Ministers 
An invitation is extended to all music ministers to be part 

of a Diocesan Choir for the annual Chrism Mass which 

will be celebrated this year on Thurs., Apr. 11 at 7pm in 

St. Andrew’s Cathedral. Rehearsals at the Cathedral on: 

Sat., March 30 - 10:30am-1:30pm Sat., April 6 - 

10:30am-1:30pm Thurs., Apr. 11 - 6pm (Warm –up 

before Mass) Please do not commit yourself, if you are 

unable to attend both rehearsals. All voice sections are 

needed (SATB). Music will be provided. Contact Jackie 

Ray: St. Andrew’s Cathedral 388-5571 (day) or 250 

886 1801 (evening) or e-mail jiray@shaw.ca before 

Mar. 15 

Catechist Spring Gathering 
Families at the Center of Faith: Sat., April 13

th
 at Holy 

Cross, Victoria – Parish Hall.  Faith formation of families is 

an integral part of our mission as catechists and ministers 

of faith experience and formation. We will explore ways 

to engage children and their families as we accompany 

them on their journey of faith. All Catechists, Youth 

Ministers and Ministers of Liturgy of the Word for 

children and those interested in these ministries are 

invited to bring an idea, question or lesson to share.  

https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/catechist-gatheringholy-cross-

families-at-the-centre-of-faith-tickets-53749035813   

A registration link is also available in the Religious Education 

section (Catechist Resources)of our Diocese of Victoria 

website. https://www.rcdvictoria.org/religious-education or 

email gjahelka@rcdvictoria.org   or call: 250 753 3570 (ext) 5 
 

Emily Carr String Quartet 
During Holy Week, on Tues., April 16th, at 7:30 pm, 

there will be a special concert featuring the Emily Carr 

String quartet. Come and experience a unique and 

meditative way of entering into Christ's Passion. The 

quartet will play “The Seven Last Words” by Franz 

Joseph Haydn. This was performed during our 125th 

Anniversary and was well received. The Quartet loved the 

experience of playing such a beautiful sacred work in our 

cathedral and asked to do a second concert. Entrance is by 

donation. Haydn reworked his first orchestral version in 

the form of a string quartet (1796) and later as an oratorio 

with lyrics. It is the 1796 version that we will hear. 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.rcdvictoria.org/
mailto:sjtwoffice@shaw.ca
http://www.standrewscathedral.com/
mailto:saintandrewsoffice@gmail.com
http://copperridgeconferencecentre.ca/retreats/
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/catechist-gatheringholy-cross-families-at-the-centre-of-faith-tickets-53749035813
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/catechist-gatheringholy-cross-families-at-the-centre-of-faith-tickets-53749035813
https://www.rcdvictoria.org/religious-education
mailto:gjahelka@rcdvictoria.org


Bishop’s Gala – 2019 

It’s (almost) Party Time – Save the Date! We're 

looking forward to welcoming you on May 4, 2019, 

at the fourth annual Bishop’s Gala.  Prepare to mix 

and mingle at Our Lady of Fatima parish hall in 

Victoria: catch up with friends, browse the silent 

auction, and prepare to bid on some exciting new live 

auction items—in support of First Nations Ministry. 

Tickets $100.00 each available through 

www.eventbrite.com search for 2019 Bishop’s 

Gala or by phone: 250-479-1331. 
 

St. Joseph the Worker Parish 
Why does the church exist?  

“She exists in order to evangelize.” (Pope St. Paul VI) 
All are invited to an Evangelization Summit on May 4

th
 

at St. Joseph the Worker Parish in Victoria. This is a 

day of faith, fellowship and formation by respected 

leaders in the church. This is a powerful event held in 

Ottawa that gets streamed out to host sites. Fr. James 

Mallon, author of Divine Renovation: Maintenance 

to Mission is one of the main speakers. 
Please register at www.newevangelization.ca   or contact 

Glen at gpalahicky@rcdvictoria.org for more information. 
 

 

St. Andrew’s Cathedral Church - Did You Know? 
That a Soup Kitchen operates from the Cathedral 

Basement (Seghers’ Hall) five days a week and every 

week of the year? No government funding is received and 

little media notice is given, but the volunteers are faithful 

and the clientele grateful. If you are interested in learning 

more or donating by credit card, please go to: 

www.thesoupkitchen.ca. To donate by cheque or cash, use 

an envelope clearly labelled for the Soup Kitchen and 

place it in the Sunday collection basket cheques must be 

payable to “9 – 10 Club”. And now, Sheila Connelly, 

Soup Kitchen volunteer, shares a few thoughts: We have 

been serving soup for almost 37 years and though much 

has changed in our community and at the  9- 10 Club, our 

founders’ vision is still our guiding principle: to treat all 

who come to us as though we are welcoming them into 

our homes. Our diners often note the congenial 

atmosphere. Recently, a fairly new diner told us how 

much he appreciated the warmth and friendliness he 

experienced, and though the soup was delicious, and 

plentiful, what he was most surprised about and liked best 

was the love he felt from the volunteers. 

People might be surprised just how many of our 

volunteers have been with us for over ten years, some 

over 20 and a few over 30 years. This is remarkable 

dedication, especially as they do it with little fanfare, 

showing up week after week simply to serve those in 

need. It is often noted what a joy it is to share our work 

with others as passionate about serving the hungry. 

Quite a few of our diners have been coming to us for just 

as long as our volunteers have been serving. A number of 

those are pensioners, or working poor, some have 

substance abuse issues, many are homeless. What we have 

noticed over the years is an increasing number of diners  

suffering with mental illness, often combined with drug 

and alcohol issues. This can be trying for our volunteers to 

cope with. And safety for all is ever present in our minds. 

To this end, we have twice offered a course on dealing 

safely with difficult clients in the workplace. 

Over the last few years, we have offered a number of 

other courses and we will continue to do so in order that 

we may serve safely and wisely. These include Food-safe, 

first aid, Noloxone training, and most recently a Building 

Bridges Programme to help us understand the history and 

challenges of our First Nations peoples. These courses are 

paid for by The Soup Kitchen.  

(The Building Bridges Programme, which normally costs 

about $2300 was given to us at no cost). 

Even though grocery and other necessary expenses 

continue to rise, we never want to compromise the quality 

of our hearty breakfasts. In fact, over the last few years, 

we have worked to improve our soup ingredients, and give 

greater variety to our diners. For the last 3 years, the 

children of St. Joseph the Workers School have grown 

Yukon gold potatoes for our soups. This has been most 

appreciated. It costs the Soup Kitchen approximately $350 

per day to feed the hungry. We do not receive any 

government funding. Much of our funding comes from 

generous individuals. 
 

9/10 Club – St. Andrew’s Cathedral  
The 9/10 Club’s soup kitchen operates from the Cathedral 

Basement (Seghers’ Hall) five days a week, every week of 

the year except for Christmas Day. No government 

funding is received and little media notice is given, but the 

volunteers are faithful and the clientele grateful. 

If you are interested in learning more or donating by credit 

card, please go to: www.thesoupkitchen.ca. To donate by 

cheque or cash, use an envelope clearly labelled for the 

Soup Kitchen and place it in the Sunday collection 

basket. Cheques must be payable to “9 – 10 Club”   
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Prayer of St. Patrick 
 

I arise today 

Through a mighty strength, the invocation of the Trinity, 

Through belief in the Threeness, 

Through confession of the Oneness 

of the Creator of creation. 

I arise today 

Through the strength of Christ's birth with His baptism, 

Through the strength of His crucifixion with His burial, 

Through the strength of His resurrection with His 

ascension, 

Through the strength of His descent for the judgment of 

doom. 

I arise today 

Through the strength of the love of cherubim, 

In the obedience of angels, 

In the service of archangels, 

In the hope of resurrection to meet with reward, 

In the prayers of patriarchs, 

In the predictions of prophets, 

In the preaching of apostles, 

In the faith of confessors, 

In the innocence of holy virgins, 

In the deeds of righteous men. 

I arise today, through 

The strength of heaven, The light of the sun, 

The radiance of the moon, The splendor of fire, 

The speed of lightning, The swiftness of wind, 

The depth of the sea, The stability of the earth, 

The firmness of rock. 

I arise today, through 

God's strength to pilot me, 

God's might to uphold me, 

God's wisdom to guide me, 

God's eye to look before me, 

God's ear to hear me, 

God's word to speak for me, 

God's hand to guard me, 

God's shield to protect me, 

God's host to save me 

From snares of devils, 

From temptation of vices, 

From everyone who shall wish me ill, 

afar and near. 

I summon today 

All these powers between me and those evils, 

Against every cruel and merciless power 

that may oppose my body and soul, 

Against incantations of false prophets, 

Against black laws of pagandom, 

Against false laws of heretics, 

Against craft of idolatry, 

Against spells of witches and smiths and wizards, 

Against every knowledge that corrupts man's body and 

soul; 

Christ to shield me today 

Against poison, against burning, 

Against drowning, against wounding, 

So that there may come to me an abundance of reward. 

Christ with me, 

Christ before me, 

Christ behind me, 

Christ in me, 

Christ beneath me, 

Christ above me, 

Christ on my right, 

Christ on my left, 

Christ when I lie down, 

Christ when I sit down, 

Christ when I arise, 

Christ in the heart of every man who thinks of me, 

Christ in the mouth of everyone who speaks of me, 

Christ in every eye that sees me, 

Christ in every ear that hears me. 

[Note that people sometimes pray a shorter version of this 

prayer just 

with these 15 lines about Christ above. The conclusion 

follows below.] 

I arise today 

Through a mighty strength, the invocation of the Trinity, 

Through belief in the Threeness, 

Through confession of the Oneness 

of the Creator of creation. Amen. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



ADVERTISE:  Your ad can be in the bulletin. Call 

the parish office at 250-388-5571 for more 

information or email: office@qop.ca We appreciate 

the support of these sponsors. Please support them. 
 

              

                 McCall Bros.                 
                {Funeral Directors}   
 Victoria’s Only Locally Owned Memorial Chapel      

 Offering Funeral Pre-Planning 

                  www.mccallbros.com   

 1400 Vancouver St.     Phone: (250) 385-4465 

 Victoria, B.C.               Fax:    (250) 385-6792      

          

                HATLEY  
               MEMORIAL GARDENS & CREMATORIUM                  
                                Planning Today For Tomorrow 

 

                 Suzanne Butterfield (Divisional Manager) 

  

Ph:(250) 478-1754                                 Fax: (250) 478-7639 

                        sbutterfield@hatleymemorial.ca 

 

               2050 Sooke Road, Victoria, B.C. V9B 1W3 

 

            “A Division of Arbor Memorial Services Inc.” 
 

 

                 SANDS 
      FUNERAL CHAPELS 

             CREMATION AND RECEPTION CENTRE  

     FREE CONSULATIONS – PAYMENT PLAN 

           COMPLETE RANGE OF SERVICES   

                Chris A. Benesch (Manager) 

 

1803 Quadra Street                            317 Goldstream Ave. 

 (250) 388-5155                                     (250) 478-3821 

 

             “A Division of Arbor Memorial Services Inc.” 
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Did you know …? 

That the Cathedral has a Columbarium and that a location 

near the church for the deceased has been a powerful 

symbol of our faith since the early church. It is a statement 

of our ultimate goal to live this life in Christ so that one 

day, through death, we can share in eternal life with God.   

For information on purchasing a niche in the Cathedral 

Columbarium call 250-388-5571 and leave a message for 

Chris Ryzuk to contact you or email: 

niche@standrewscathedral.com    
 

Please Support the Soup Kitchen at 

St. Andrew’s Cathedral 
It costs only $2.25 for The Soup Kitchen in the basement 

of St. Andrew’s Cathedral to provide a nutritious meal to 

one of our guests. This season help us serve soup to the 

hungry with a financial donation, $25 feeds 10 diners; 

$225 a 100 of our guests.  You’ll lighten someone’s day 

and give them a chance to turn things around, the Soup 

Kitchen, 740 View Street, Victoria, BC V8W 1J8.  Thank 

you for your generosity and support to help those in need 

in our city. 

Our Place Society 

News from Our Place: First a word of thanks. It has been 

a long, hard winter for our family on the street. Your 

generous donations of warm clothes, jackets, sleeping 

bags and blankets have made it possible for us to respond 

to many needs. We couldn’t have done it without you. 

Now that Robins have joined the pigeons and seagulls in 

the courtyard, we are heading for the rainy season. 

Survival ponchos, small and easy to pack away when not 

needed are a great way for our family to keep themselves 

and their backpacks dry and covered. Umbrellas and 

lighter waterproof jackets are also very welcome. 

Donations can be left at our reception area at 919 Pandora 

in Victoria any day of the week from 7am to 8:30 pm. 
 

Princess Cruise, January 2020 

My name is Mary Hof, parishioner at St. Edward’s, 

Duncan. I have arranged a trip for a 10 day Southern 

Caribbean Voyager cruise. To the Ports of Antigua,                    

St. Lucia, Barbados, St. Kitts, St. Thomas, Grand Turk, 

Turks and Caicos Islands. I take up to 20 people it's a time 

of fun and fellowship. Even though the trip is not till 

2020, there are perks and savings if you book early.  

For more info, contact Mary Hof, mhof126@gmail.com, 

or call 250 715 6297  
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